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As we approach the culmination of the Lenten

season and eagerly anticipate the joyous celebration

of Easter, I wanted to take a moment to reflect on the

journey we have undertaken together as a school

community.

Throughout Lent, we have embraced a period of

reflection, repentance, and spiritual growth.

Together, we have engaged in acts of prayer,

fasting, and almsgiving, deepening our connection to

our faith and to one another. It has been a time of

self-examination and renewal, as we strive to

embody the teachings of compassion, humility, and

love.
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As we now prepare to welcome the resurrection of our Lord, let us carry forward the
lessons and blessings of Lent.
May the spirit of Easter fill our hearts with hope, joy, and gratitude, as we rejoice in the
promise of new beginnings and the triumph of light over darkness.

I am profoundly grateful for the dedication and commitment of our school community,
and I extend my heartfelt thanks to each, and every one of you for your contributions to
our shared journey of faith and learning.

Wishing you and your loved ones a blessed and joyous Easter filled with the peace and
grace of our risen Lord! 

TEACHING & LEARNING
March 20 was a Professional Learning Day for Teachers  
Teachers were provided flexible learning options and tools with a menu of activities from
which to choose aligned to the school’s academic goals.

Can the Students in Ms. Trausch’s Forensics Class trace evidence using hair and
fiber? (pictured below) Trichology is the scientific study of the structure, function, and
diseases of human hair. Hair is a valuable tool for forensic scientists. It is more resistant
to decay than most other body tissues and fluids, thus remaining intact far longer than
other evidence. 

 This durability makes hair one of the
most frequently found pieces of
evidence at crime scenes.

How does the historical setting of the
narrative affect students'
interpretation of the Great Gatsby?
Ms. Gustino’s American Literature class
worked in pairs to outline the
characters, themes and plot of this
brilliant novel! 



BUILDINGS & GROUNDS
Fire System: Our fire alarm vendor completed the installation of our new system on
Tuesday (3/26/2024). Now, we are waiting on a motherboard alignment and a test with
the Chicago Fire Department and Fox Valley (our vendor)! We are excited to bring this
project to completion, with a completion date set for 4/15/2024!
 
Campus Lights: Team members from our lighting vendors were on campus this past
week to repair the lights that are on the sides of the building. All of the lights on the side
of the building facing the student parking lot, including those under the athletic awning,
are fully operational! We continue to make great progress towards our lighting attached
to the poles, with groundwork scheduled for the coming week. 

BUSINESS SERVICES
We are continuing our review of need-based tuition assistance applications on an
ongoing basis. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our Finance
Director, Ms. Esther Negron enegron@reshs.org or 773-775-6616 x139. 

We will have more updates on the variety of initiatives underway after Spring Break!  
Until then, feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. We thank you for your
ongoing support and remain yours.
 
In De La Salle,

Rick Piwowarski, PhD
President


